
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Request For Board Action 

REFERRED TO BOARD:  October 9, 2017 AGENDA ITEM NO: 17  
 

ORIGINATING DEPARTMENT: Community Development   
 
SUBJECT:  Consideration of a building variance for Antioch Eye Clinic to eliminate the concrete 

curb around the proposed parking lot. 
 
SUMMARY AND BACKGROUND OF SUBJECT MATTER:  
 
The applicant’s proposed Site Plan for their eye clinic on North Avenue was approved by the Village 
Board in August 2017. Since that date, the applicant has been working with their contractor in an 
attempt to lower the costs of the project. The applicant is currently seeking relief from the Village’s 
current requirement that all new parking lots be installed with concrete curb. This requirements is 
approximately $40,000.00 and the applicant is seeking relief from this ordinance requirement which 
would allow them to proceed with the project. The applicant’s representatives have identified the 
fact that they will not be able to proceed with this project if the current costs are not reduced. 
 
The applicant’s engineer has identified that eliminating the concrete curb will have no negative 
impact on the drainage of the stormwater in the proposed parking lot. In addition, the applicant is 
proposing to incorporate either a steel or plastic edge which will hold the edges of the parking lot 
together and avoid the crumbling of the edges. 
 
Staff is not in the position to provide relief to the applicant and therefore we are bringing this matter 
to the Village Board to determine whether there would be support to provide the applicant with the 
requested relief. 
 
 
FINANCIAL IMPACT:   None    
 
DOCUMENTS ATTACHED:  
  

1. Approved Site Plan 
 
 
RECOMMENDED MOTION:   
 
We move that the Village Board waive the requirement to incorporate concrete curbs around the 
parking lot of the new Antioch Eye Associates. 








